VILLAGE OF PHILMONT

PLANNING BOARD

DRAFT MINUTES 
February 15, 2022
Present:
Rob Macfarlane, Judy Tice, Richard Kellerhouse, Richard Osborn, George Schmidt, Village Engineer and Rob Fitzsimmons, Esq. and Debra Gitterman.
CALLED TO ORDER and Roll Call:

Chairperson Macfarlane:
We will call the meeting to order 7:02 pm.  Tonight we have The Woods application.  We have a public hearing scheduled for tonight for 56 Main Street for Spring, Sutter & Christopher Russell asking for a an adjustment in parking allocation and site plan approval.  Brandee Nelson and Andrew Parsonetta are present tonight.  
Brandee Nelson representing The Woods continued discussion regarding the proposed subdivision, 16 lots on Summit Street.  There will be detailed grading for utilities.  Fire Chief Mark Beaumont was provided drawings how fire trucks can proceed and he gave his approval.  Brandee Nelson received a letter from Mr. Schmidt, village engineer.

Rob Fitzsimmons read the letter from Fire Chief Beaumont into the record.
The following were discussed:  
Survey used for first subdivision subsequently had wetlands and are now properly calculated and mapped.

The old 57 lot subdivision needs to file abandonment.  


E, Proposed conservation area, does the Village want to own/maintain such a park area, walking trails.


Need a view of proposed subdivision from across Summit Lake.


Fire Chief’s approval received.


Highway, water system and sewer system meet requirements.


Individual house sites, water management, intent of development so can avoid clearing hillside and minimize the number of trees cut down.

Stone water management with roadway, swales and culverts to pond and treated per NYS and water ultimately goes to the lake.


Provide grading for house sites and driveways.


Driveway grades and drainage onto roadway.


Street signs with break-away posts.


Timber guardrails, 12 x 12 and horizontal cross brace, will meet with Mr. Snyder.  


Roadway grading 2:1 opposed to 3:1.  2:1 allows for smaller foot print of disturbance

Rob Fitzsimmons:
SEQRA is done, the Planning Board will be the lead agency, NYS Department of Parks gave consent.  DEC, sewer and water and Army Corp have 30 days.  
Andrew Personetta:
Energy efficient homes are planned and the target is a passive house.  We plan to keep every tree possible.  We are crafting a lake protection.  We intend to keep connectivity of the trails and conservation areas and extension of the trail is planned.  

Rob Fitzsimmons reviewed the preliminary plat submission phase and all details need to be provided and then a public hearing can be held.  
Chairperson Macfarlane:
We can meet in March and April have the public hearing.  
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Member Tice made a motion to adjourn, Seconded by Member Kellerhouse. 

Chairperson Macfarlane:
All in favor?  Opposed?  
Whereupon, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah J. Moses

Philmont Planning Board Secretary

APPROVED BY:

__________________________________

Robert Macfarlane, Chairperson

